12 September 2025

The Resident FIVE DOCK NSW 2046

Timbrell Park Sportsfield Upgrade

Dear Resident,

As part of Council's ongoing commitment to improving public open space and infrastructure, I am pleased to advise that work will soon commence on the **Timbrell Park Sportsfield Upgrade** at Henley Marine Drive, Five Dock.

The project includes:

- Improvements to the playing surface, including new turf.
- Installation of new irrigation and drainage systems.
- Installation of new energy efficient lighting.

These changes will improve the capacity of the grounds for use by the local community and sporting groups. It will also improve safety and environmental outcomes through energy efficient lighting. Please see the attached plan for further details.

Fencing has now been installed in preparation for the construction due to commence late September 2025, with works due for completion by end of March 2026. Works will take place Monday to Friday between 7am and 5pm, with occasional Saturday works if required.

The sportsfield area will be closed during the construction period. The playground and dog off-leash area at the western end of Timbrell Park (near Ramsay Street) remain open for the duration of the works.

For more information, please visit bit.ly/timbrellprecinct or contact our Project Manager Michael Isaac on 9911 6425 or michael.isaac@canadabay.nsw.gov.au.

Kind regards,

Mayor Michael Megna
City of Canada Bay

Michalez

